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Personal Protective Equipment (PPE) 
Summary 

Overview: In addition to regular operating supplies of PPE items, there is a national reserve of PPE for cases of 
prolonged emergencies. The reserve is located both within DHBs and the Ministry of Health. 
Key message: It is important our health and disability workforce and those working in essential services are 
protected. We have sufficient PPE stocks in this reserve to supply the country’s health and disability workforce, 
and other essential workers, for some time.  

• There is good stock of all PPE gear in the country right now and we are strengthening the process for
ensuring it gets to the right places. We were also prepared. The Ministry of Health has good stock in
the national reserves and DHBs also have their own reserves for when we need it.

• There is also ongoing work to ensure:
o Appropriate PPE use is understood and applied by all people who need it, including health

professionals and other essential workers
o stocks are used appropriately.

• The Ministry has issued updated guidance to DHBs on appropriate clinical use of PPE.
• Supply chains continue to provide PPE as needed, including assisting a Whanganui-based producer by

supporting distribution so they can stay focused on production.
• the Ministry is exploring all existing and a range of new avenues to ensure we maintain stocks.

Operational Stocktake 
• DHBs and other healthcare providers have regular operational stocks of PPE and other equipment that

they purchase and use for daily use which is separate to the National Reserve.
• The Ministry of Health is working to fully understand what DHBs currently have in their regular

operational stocks of PPE and how quickly that stock is being used.
• The stock in the National Reserve as at 27 March 2020 is:

PPE Item National Reserve 
DHB Reserves MOH Reserves 

Masks 5.1 million 18 million 
Coverage (gowns/aprons) 1.8 million 

Gloves 2.4 million 
Surgical handwash/sanitiser 21,000 bottles 
Face shield/eye protection 60,000 items 

Ongoing Supply 
• To ensure ongoing supply of masks 640,00 were released from the Ministry to DHBs with low reserve

stock on 26 March.
• There are plans through April to release a further:

o 4 million masks to the health sector
o 4 million masks to non-health sector essential workers.

• Further supplies will be released in May
• A priority list is being compiled to ensure essential workers at most risk receive masks and any other

PPE required first.
Disability, Aged Care and Home Care Workers 

• PPE should be prioritised for those health professionals providing direct patient care, including frontline
staff (primary and secondary care) and emergency services.

• Measures to address immediate needs, which include a limited urgent release of equipment and
accompanying guidance, will be announced within 24 hours.

o These measures are in addition to a longer-term solution which is also being worked through.
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• The safety of staff is a top priority as we work through this fast-evolving and challenging time.
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